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Dear Prime Minister, 

As organisations representing the health professions, patients, NHS staff and NHS 

organisations, we are dismayed at the continuing delay in publishing a funded health 

workforce plan for England. We urge you to act by publishing a sustainable plan 

immediately. None of your policy commitments on health can be achieved unless we 

address the chronic workforce shortage. 

Across all sectors, professions, specialities, condition pathways and services there 

are mass vacancies and insufficient numbers of staff to meet current, let alone 

future, population need. It will take time to resolve this situation, which is why the 

delay in acting to address the workforce crisis is so damaging. The sooner we start 

to train and recruit more staff, and act to retain those already serving the public, the 

sooner we will see improvements in healthcare. 

Many of us have contributed to developing the workforce plan. We want it to 

succeed. We want to be able to welcome it if it provides the long term vision need�  v i s i o n  n e e d



Tracy Nicholls, Chief Executive, College of Paramedics 

Luke Griggs, Chief Executive, Headway 

Paul Donaldson, General Secretary, HCSA - the hospital doctors union 

Maurice Cheng, Chief Executive, Institute of Osteopathy 

Jon Restell, Chief Executive, Managers in Partnership  

Nick Moberly, Chief Executive Officer, MS Society 
Matthew Taylor, Chief Executive, NHS Confederation 
Georgina Carr, Chief Executive, Neurological Alliance 
Juliet Tizzard, Director, Parkinson’s UK 

Mark Koziol, Chairman, Pharmacists’ Defence Association 

Duleep Allirajah, Chief Executive, Richmond Group of Charities 

Suzanne Tyler, Director, Royal College of Midwives 
Steve Ford, Chief Executive, Royal College of Occupational Therapists 


